

# Newsletter

August 2019

# BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2019

**President**Mike Reine

Vice-President Corey Heltz

Secretary Lauren Michel

**Bookkeeper**Brittany Gaubert

Boys Baseball
Alex Vicknair
Shane Arceneaux

Girls Softball
Darrin Gaubert
Travis Fox

# Pool

Brandon Ocmond Michael Landry

Concession
Willie Arnett
Adam Williams

#### Grounds

Derrick Gaubert Brandon Levet Rocky Conzenare Chris Kugler Alex Vicknair Anthony Jacob

## **Special Projects**

Jeep Barrios Shane Duhe

#### **Trustees**

Daryl Cox Rick Edwards Jeremy St. Pierre

#### **Contact Information**

401 Bradford Place P.O. Box 237 Laplace, LA 70069-0237 info@larayo.com

#### **Pool Closure**

Due to a pumping issue, the pool will closed for the remainder of the season. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. We're sad to see our season end shorter than expected.

#### **2019 Post Season Cleanup**

On **Friday**, **August 23rd** we will have a post season clean up evening. Some items include cleanup of the concession, taking down sponsorship signs, general cleanup of the park and will start around 5:00pm. Please make every effort to attend.

#### **Concession Sale**

Also on Friday, August 23rd we will be selling the remainder of food in the concession. Items include mozzarella sticks, spaghetti sauce, chips, and candy. Stop by after 5:00pm if you are interested!

# 2020 Membership Dues

Reminder that a payment plan is available for all memberships! You are welcome to make payments as you would like as long as the membership and registration are paid for by the announced deadlines (TBD). Be on the lookout for emails beginning in September if you are interested in taking advantage of this!

#### **Member Involvement**

- Larayo will be looking for a concession manager for the 2020 season.
  Duties include maintaining concession inventory, opening and closing the
  concession for games, swim meets, tournaments, and events, etc. This is a
  paid position. If you are possibly interested in this position, or know of
  someone, please contact Willie Arnett, Adam Williams, or send an email to
  info@larayo.com.
- Anyone who is able to help maintain the grounds at Larayo during the off season, please contact one of our Grounds Board Members or send an email to <a href="mailto:info@larayo.com">info@larayo.com</a>.
- Larayo is open to NEW fundraising ideas. If you are interested in organizing and/or performing fundraising events, please contact a Special Projects Board Member or send an email to <a href="mailto:info@larayo.com">info@larayo.com</a>.
- Anyone interested in joining the Krewe of Allovus, please email kreweallovus@gmail.com or contact the Krewe Captain Gary Breaud.

## **Larayo Communication**

Please remember to periodically check our website at <a href="http://larayo.com">http://larayo.com</a>, and also like "Larayo Community" on Facebook, in order to keep updated on important announcements and events.